

## The FM Daily

October 8, 2020 - Issue #140

The Covid-19 pandemic has had a tremendous impact on our campus and community. The people of UK Facilities Management remain the "boots on the ground" for UK, providing the essential services needed to keep our campus safe, secure, and positioned to respond to the evolving crisis. The strength each of you demonstrate daily is inspiring and represents such courage and compassion. We are in this together and we will get through it together. Thank you for everything you do. – Mary Vosevich, Vice President for Facilities Management

## OUR PEOPLE.

OUR STORIES.

**PPD's** efforts **Campus** to correct sprinkler deficiencies were recognized in Newsletter fall from Commonwealth of Kentucky's Finance and Administration - Division of State Risk and Insurance. Our team completed more Corrective Action Statements than any other state agency, earning the Deficiency Dropkicker of the quarter award. Our work on this front is led by Jim Hamilton, Kenny Reeder, and Stan **Goff. GREAT JOB TEAM!** 





Jim and Ken's Campus Physical Plant team at The University of Kentucky corrected and completed the largest number of Corrective Action statements (CAS) this quarter! Great Work!



Our second shout out of the week come from Julie Balog, UK's Chief Marketing Officer. Julie was conducting a walk through of the President's Pavilion at Kroger Field earlier this week and left her notebook. Scott Wash with UK Grounds found the notebook and got it back to Julie safe and sound. Julie sent Mary Vosevich a note saying, "I really appreciate the extra mile he went to so that I got my notebook back safely. He is a testament to the great people we have on staff here." GREAT JOB SCOTT!



The University's annual employee giving campaign with the United Way of the Bluegrass is underway and runs through next Friday, October 16. Facilities Management has a strong history of supporting our community through our contribution to the United Way and have set an ambitious goal for this year. As in years past, Facilities Management has three independent campaigns representing CPMD, Campus PPD, and Medical Center Facilities. Today we want to give a shout out to the team leads for each of those efforts: Kari Adams (Campus Facilities), Chelsea Hansing (CPMD), and Caroline Doyle (MCPPD). THANK **YOU!** Be on the lookout for emails from these three with information about the campaign specific to your area.



## Photo Friday – Favorite Tree?

With fall upon us, and tree planting season in full swing, trees are in the spotlight. We want to fill up our Photo Friday this week with pictures of your favorite trees. This can be a picture of a particular tree or just the name of your favorite type (red oak for example) and we will find a campus tree to feature in the newsletter. Submit photos to shane.tedder@uky.edu by midnight on Thursday. At left, the burr oak behind Gillis, one of my personal favorites.